
KENDALL TOWN BOARD 

RECESSED MEETING 

Tuesday, April 1, 2025 7:00 p.m. 

Kendall Town Hall – 1873 Kendall Road, Kendall, New York 14476 

 

 

Supervisor Cammarata called the recessed meeting back to order at 7:00 p.m., and led the Pledge 

of Allegiance. 

 

ROLL CALL 

 Councilman Bentley   present 

Councilwoman Flow   present 

Councilman Gaudioso  present 

Councilman Martin    absent 

Supervisor Cammarata present 

 

 

SUPERVISOR’S REMARKS  

 This resolution is a step to the next potential water district. Things are moving along and 

look promising. 

  

RESOLUTION 

 

Councilwoman Flow made the following motion, which was seconded by Councilman Bnetley: 

RESOLUTION 54-0425 KENDALL WATER BENEFIT AREA 11 PROJECT: 

SEQR RESOLUTION – INTENT TO DECLARE LEAD AGENCY STATUS 

BE IT RESOLVED, that in accordance with the New York State Environmental 

Quality Review (SEQR) regulations, the Town Board of the Town of Kendall hereby 

announces its intent to serve as Lead Agency to conduct an environmental review to 

extend public water service in a designated Water Benefit Area to residents who 

currently depend on individual wells with insufficient supply and poor water quality.  

The Town intends to seek funding assistance through the USDA Rural Development 

and EFC Drinking Water State Revolving Fund for this project. 

RESOLVED, that the project involves installing approximately 70,000 linear feet of 

new water main along portions of Center Road, Lakeshore Road, Roosevelt Highway, 

Woodchuck Alley, Town Section, and Norway Road across 231 tax parcels.  The 

project also includes installing approximately 160 fire hydrants, 85 valves, water 

services and associated surface restoration.  The water main will be installed by open 

cut and directional drill methods.  Fire hydrants will be installed every 500 feet along 

the water main:  and proposed valves will be installed every 1,000 feet along the water 



main and at intersections.  The proposed ground disturbance is 8.8 acres.  Disturbed 

areas will be restored in kind. 

FURTHER RESOLVED, the Town Board has determined that the proposed action is 

an Unlisted action as defined under SEQR; and be it 

FURTHER RESOLVED, the Town Board has commissioned LaBella Associates 

DPC, to prepare Part 1 of the Environmental Assessment Form regarding the project. 

FURTHER RESOLVED, the Town Board will complete a coordinated review and 

notify the involved agencies of its intention to act as the Lead Agency for this project 

and will provide them with a copy of the completed Part 1 of the environmental 

assessment form for review during the 30-day comment period. 

Supervisor Cammarata called for  a vote, which resulted in all ayes, and declared the 

motion carried. 

With no further business being brought before the Board, Councilwoman Flow made 

a motion to adjourn, which was seconded by Councilman Gaudioso; all were in favor. 

Supervisor Cammarata adjourned the meeting at 7:06 p.m. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Amy K. Richardson, Kendall Town Clerk 

       

 

 
 


